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Minutes of Meeting of Great and Little Kimble cum M arsh Parish Council held on 

Wednesday 24 th July 2019 at Kimble Stewart Hall at 7.30pm  
Prior to the start of this meeting a short time will be allocated, subject to the sole discretion Chairman of 

the meeting, for statements or questions from members of the public 
8 members of the public were in attendance 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Attendance: Cllr John Austin (Chairman), Cllr Alun Jones, Cllr Gerald Redding, Cllr Delia Burton and 
Julie Bunker (Clerk) 
 

1. Apologies 
Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr James Cripps, Cllr James Good and Cllr David Williams 

 
2. Declaration of interest in any item on this agen da by a member 

None were declared 
 
**********The Chairman halted the meeting and gave the members of the public time to introduce 
themselves and their reason for attendance. Residents of Chapel Close, Little Kimble raised concerns 
over the speed of traffic along the A4010 after an RTA.  It was agreed the Clerk would contact TfB and 
raise the issue to see if anything could be done******* 
 

3. Minutes  
To agree and sign the minutes of the Parish Council meeting of 12th June 2019 
The minutes were unanimously agreed 

  
4. To approve payments for July 2019  

All payments were noted and approved 

  
 

5. Planning Applications and appeals  
To review and confirm the responses made to Wycombe District Council by the planning committee. 
(Updated list sent prior to meeting) 
 
10/06921/FUL – Review the S106 agreement on this application – this had been brought into the fore 
following the Neighbourhood plan.  Bill Brown clarified the situation and the land is held in perpetuity, 
some for use by the School and some Community land for use by the wider community, however there 
are many restrictions imposed about how the Land can be used, Bill is happy to be approached by 
members of the community if they wish to use the land 
 

6. Kimble Stewart Hall - Report from Committee memb ers (Cllrs Burton and Redding) 
The minutes were noted and also that the AGM will be held on 4th September at 7pm, all welcome 
 

7. Kimble Stewart Hall – Car Park Resurfacing - to discuss assistance with funding  
The next major project for the hall is to tidy the frontage of the hall, the car park entrance has large 
potholes in, quotes have been obtained at the cost is circa £8K. The Councillors were minded to fund this 
from next years budget but a meeting with our Local Area Technician to establish boundaries would be 
useful.  The Clerk will follow up.  
  

8. To agree cost of Zip Wire Service  
This was unanimously agreed.  The clerk will progress. 
 
 
 

1163 Julie Bunker Jul-19 £312.50

1164 Julie Bunker Expenses £44.19

1165 Friends fo Kimble School Donations £250.00

1166 Sue Howgate Printing of flyers in Newsletter £31.00

1167 Richard Billyard Grasscutting tba

1168 Richard Billyard Churchyard Grass tba

1169 TBS Hygiene Dog Bin Emptying £60.00

1169 Local Dialogue NP Consulation material £1,305.76

1170 Sue Howgate Printing of NP Flyers for Newsletter 15

1171 Kimble Stewart Hall Room Hire - 9th June Exhibiton £85.00

£2,103.45

Payment for approval July 2019 Meeting

Neighbourhood Plan Expenses
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9. To ratify our response to Consultation on the Pr inces Risborough Expansion Supplementary 

Planning Document (SPD)  
The following response was unanimously agreed 
 

“Our comments relate to how the plan effects the Parish in terms of traffic generation, noise and disturbance and character 

of the area. 

The Plan which as the name Expansion suggests will generate significant extra traffic in and around Princes Risborough and 

the surrounding villages including Great & Little Kimble which lie on two of the access routes A4010 & B4009.  With this 

traffic will come additional noise disturbance.   The plan whilst focused on the town of PR its impact on the adjacent villages 

and all access routes must be fully considered by WDC and BCC during the approval process. 

The Plan’s inclusion of a Relief Road which if approved will re-route the main A4010 through the rural heart of Great and 

Little Kimble significantly impacting on the character of the area.  The housing along the present B4009 is much closer to the 

roadside than that on the A4010, also there is a much greater pedestrian footfall on the B4009 route than the A4010 with 

two of the main community areas: The Swan PH and Children’s Play Area being access by crossing pedestrians.   

A further contributing factor is that the intent of the relief road is to increases traffic flow which will attract an increase in 

through traffic, from High Wycombe and the M40/A404 to points north including cutting through to the M1.  This would be 

further exaggerated when the B4009 is upgraded to deal with impact of 40 tonne vehicles in accordance with current 

regulations for an A-Road. 

Therefore, a re-routing of the A4010 is not supported. 

If, however it does get considered we would wish this PC to be consulted during the planning, especially in measures of 

safety, speed control, pedestrian crossing etc. 

We offer the following mitigations for consideration if the relief road is instigated: 

• A highway solution balancing traffic movements on the two roads (present A4010/B4009) 

• Reduced speed limit through Great Kimble and Little Kimble 

• HGV restrictions (except for access) on Marsh Road/Kimblewick Road/Bridge St/Church Lane 

• Improved pedestrian crossing facilities to the PH and Children’s play Area and also at the top of Bridge Street across 

the present A4010 once that does not become the primary route. 

• Greater clarity on improved bus services – will they move to the B4009? 

• Greater clarity on Grove Lane bridge re-alignment and timing for improvements as extra traffic will 

increase pedestrian risk with existing conditions.” 

 
10. To discuss Parish Logo Competition Entries 

We have received only one entry and it was felt that we need to try and encourage more entries as this 
will be a lasting logo so has to be right.  Cllr Williams will progress this with the Clerk., 
 

11. Section 106 Monies – Cllr Alun Jones 
Deferred to a later meeting 
 

12. Village Entry Gates – renewal – Cllr Alun Jones  
Deferred to later meeting 

 
13. Neighbourhood Plan 

o To note minutes and receive progress report from the Working Group 
These were noted. 

o To approve recommendations from the Kimble NP Working Group. 
No recommendations to approve. 
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14. Correspondence, reports and Issues (for informa tion only) 

• Clerks Report 
The Clerk is unable to attend the December meeting, it was agreed that the meeting would go 
ahead on the published date with a Councillor taking minutes.  

• Reports/Issues from Councillors 
Overhanging hedges along footways along Grove Lane and A4010,  

• Correspondence Received 
All Email correspondence has been circulated to Councillors and, where necessary, added to the 
agenda for discussion. 
 

15. To receive items for inclusion on the agenda fo r the next meeting to be held on 11 th September 
2019 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

           Chairman…………………………………………..   Date:  11 th September 2019 




